
MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 13TH OCTOBER 2012 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. K. Haines  Cllr. J. Shorthouse,  Cllr. P. Smith
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk),  
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/10
Apologies for absence.     Received from Heather Wheeler MP, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. G. Tully and Cllr. M. Stanton, Cllr. M. Ford
2/10
Variation in order of business – no alterations were deemed necessary
3/10
 Declarations of members interest – no declarations were made
4/10
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record 
5/10
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. – no change deemed necessary
6/10
Outstanding matters.   An additional grit bin has been ordered to be sited on the junction of Blacksmiths 

Lane and Newton Close.   It was noticed that Mr. Vernon had been in the habit of mowing the grass on the village green thereby helping to keep the centre of the village looking attractive.   It was agreed that the Clerk write to him to express their thanks and appreciation 
7/10
Clerks report.   -   The existing grit bins had been checked – two are full and one is almost full.  A suggestion at the previous Parish Council meeting to order a full lorry load (40 bags-25kg)  seemed excessive  and would cause potential storage problems. Alternatively a small number of bags could be ordered locally at a similar price per bag.   These could be stored at his house and the bins would be topped by the Clerk when necessary.  Unanimously agreed to the order of a small number of bags. 
A new “no fishing sign” had now been purchased and would be fitted.
8/10
Chairmans report – Information had been received regarding proposed gravel extraction along the Trent River and Dove River Valleys – No planning permission had yet been approved but it is important the report should to studied and a discussion held at the next Parish Council Meeting.   The report to be issued to the councilors within the next few days.   Worries were expressed regarding flooding and  loss of farmland.  Cllr. Hill said he would be attending a Safer Neighbourhood Forum on 25th October when he would raise the problem of people causing nuisance by the river.

910
Parish Councilors reports.    

Cllr. Forster produced copies of the local public footpaths.  He also reported that a hedge in the village had become overgrown and was causing an obstruction.    Cllr. Hill agreed to look at it.


Cllr. Shorthouse reported that the letter (mentioned in September minutes) regarding dirty flood water received from a parishioner was actually a copy of a letter from Mrs. Sedgewick that had been sent to Heather Wheeler MP.   Cllr. P. Smith asked whether the drains had been cleaned recently and offered to look into the problem.   Cllr. Shorthouse also reported that the recent improvements to the Village Hall kitchen had cost an additional £8000 above the amount paid by the Parish Council.    The question of internet connection to the Village Hall had been discussed but that there was no real interest and therefore no further action will be taken.

Cllr. Hill asked Cllr. Haines to ensure that details of gravel extraction, footpaths and the Code of Conduct


be detailed on the website. 

Cllr. Tully could not attend the Parish Council Meeting but did forward photographs of two dead trees and also some deteriorated road surfaces.  Cllrs. Hill, Plowman and Tully will liaise on these matters as well as the steps at Sunnyside.
10/10
Planning applications and decisions.   No planning applications received.  The planning authorities had given some information regarding the recent application for the removal of hedges at Winshill – this was being considered under the Hedgerow Regulation where certain criteria should be met before planning permission could be refused.      It had been confirmed that planning permission in respect of Newton House would be required and that any application would be referred to the Parish Council for consideration and comments. 
11/10
Village Hall Internet Connection – detailed in 9/10 – No further action

12/10
Trustees of Recreation Field. – Trustees have all signed the forms required which have been lodged with the solicitor to arrange.

13/10
Neighbourhood Watch.  Limited response has been made to recent requests for parishioners to enlist on web site.   The information forwarded recently had been very worthwhile and it was agreed to urge more parishioners to participate. 

14/10
Paths and Roads – no further progress had been made regarding the poor road surface on Trent Lane.  The Clerk to discuss the situation with the farmer.  

Details of all the locals footpaths had been received and Cllr. Hill had already walked a number of them and reported they were generally in satisfactory condition.  Remainder will be walked over the next month weather permitting.

15/10
Power Lines and Tree Pruning – Following the report received from Western Power Distribution regarding trees that had grown too close to the power lines Cllr. Hill had met their representative to discuss their proposals.  It was proposed by Cllr. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. Forster that their proposals be accepted.

16/10
Offer by Village Hall New year Party Committee to donate £450 funds for the benefit of the village.


It was suggested that it be used for the purchase of another piece of equipment for the children’s play area.Their offer will be considered and discussed further at the next Parish Council meeting.
17/10
Correspondence.   Information regarding “Preferred Growth Strategy  in SouthDerbyshire” had been received – This was being circulated around the Councilors.   A new dog control order had recently been published.
Letters had been received from Derbyshire Childrens Holiday Centre and St. Giles Hospice 

for a charitable donation toward their very worthwhile work.   Unanimously agreed to send a cheque for £25 to each.

18/10
Finance


Accounts for payment.


R. Parker 


Clerks fees/expenses


£117


R. Parker


No fishing sign


£20


S.D.D.C.


Climbing frames and playmobile
£666


Derbys. Ch. Hol Centre
Donation



£25


St. Giles Hospice

Donantion



£25

A cheque had been received value £567 from Mrs. Sue Ellis for the cost of the new seat overlooking the confluence of the river.


To consider requests for funding under S137 – none received
19/10
Date and time of next meeting -  The next meeting will be held on Friday 9th November at 7.30pm to consider planning applications and decisions followed by the normal parish council meeting at 7.45pm 
Part 2  Exempt items – none


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.28 pm
Future agenda items


Paths and roads


Offer of village hall new year Party  committee of donation


Gravel Extraction
